
55547 

B1 Priority parking area 

 

Please advise how many individual requests you have received asking that the 

existing B1 Priority parking area be turned into a controlled parking zone since 

January 2020, and shown as number of requests by each year for the following 

periods: 

 

January to December 2020 

 

January to December 2021 

 

January to December 2022 

 

January to December 2023 

 

January to December 2024 

 

We do not hold information on specific requests being made for the B1 Priority 

Parking Area to become a Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ); however, the 

Council has proposed a CPZ in the area on the basis of parking pressures and 

concerns identified during on-street parking surveys and informal public 

consultation. Full details of the surveys and informal consultation outcomes 

are available at Item 7.4 - Strategic Review of Parking - Results of Informal 

Consultation on Phases 3 and 4.pdf. 

The formal consultation period for the proposed CPZ started on 6 June 2025 

and ends on 4 July 2025. Consultation responses will be collated and reported 

to Committee for members to consider whether or how the proposal may 

proceed. 

The Council’s website provides further information regarding the proposal and 

the Strategic Review of Parking. 

https://democracy.edinburgh.gov.uk/documents/s52666/Item%207.4%20-%20Strategic%20Review%20of%20Parking%20-%20Results%20of%20Informal%20Consultation%20on%20Phases%203%20and%204.pdf
https://democracy.edinburgh.gov.uk/documents/s52666/Item%207.4%20-%20Strategic%20Review%20of%20Parking%20-%20Results%20of%20Informal%20Consultation%20on%20Phases%203%20and%204.pdf
https://www.edinburgh.gov.uk/parking/strategic-parking-review-1/6

